DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT

Proposed legislation to make permanent the allowance for Conditionally Exempt Small Quantity Generators (CESQGs) to transport up to 27 gallons of hazardous materials for disposal

The Department of Environment (DOE) has requested legislation that would formally codify an exemption from the state Health and Safety Code that allows CESQGs that generate up to 27 gallons of hazardous waste per month to transport it for disposal in one trip.  Current regulations allow CESQGs to generate up to 27 gallons of hazardous waste per month, but only transport 15 gallons at a time.  DOE argues that that the extra trip required for disposal increases the risk of transport, as well as congestion.  A state regulation authorizing an exemption from the 15 gallon limit, for up to 27 gallons, has been in place for almost a decade, but has recently sunsetted.

DOE estimates that roughly 500 San Francisco businesses make use of the exemption to transport 15-27 gallons of hazardous waste at a time.  The proposed law would permanently authorize transport of up to 27 gallons.  Sonoma County is supportive of the effort.  There are no known opponents at this time.

Contact:  Marjaneh Zarrehparvar, DOE:  355-3756 


